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A MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL, MRS. RAZZA

December is here and winter is in the air! Children are almost halfway done for this school year!

Parent–Teacher conferences were held on Wednesday, December 6th from 5:00 – 7:00 p.m. I was pleased

to see so many families sign up for conferences. You can also call the school to set up an appointment if

that date did not work for you. Teachers have so much information to share with you. If that date and

time does not work for you, a mutually agreed upon date and time can be arranged with your child’s t They

will be happy to meet with you. Feel free to call me at the school or message me or your child’s teacher on

Parent Square if you have any questions. Your involvement is essential to help your child grow.

Each month, we have been hosting evening events for our students and families. Our goal is to keep all

families and students engaged in learning. We hope to see you at the future events! This month, Mrs.

Ciarlo and Mrs. Thompson, Literacy Facilitator will be hosting an informational literacy and math session so

you can help your child at home on fundamental literacy practices. This event will be held in person on

December 12th at 10am. Free games and materials will be given out to all that attend this event.

We will also host 2 holiday music concerts this month so that all families can safely fit in the cafeteria.

At the end of the event, we will get a visit from the North Pole and all students will go home with a book

and small plushy from Santa. Kindergarten, grade 2, and grade 4 will perform at 5:30 p.m. on Wednesday,

December 13th. Grades 1, 3, and 5 will perform on Wednesday, December 20th at 5:30 p.m. in our

school cafeteria. Be on the lookout for information for these events. We will also have a fun winter break

challenge for all students and families to participate in since reading is so important. Winter break will

begin on Monday,December 25th through January 1, 2024. School resumes on Tuesday, January 2, 2024.

Your child's daily attendance is extremely important! Everyday counts! When your child is absent, he/she

misses out on a lot of learning. Please plan vacations when school is not in session. Try to arrange

appointments after 2:50 p.m. or on days where school is not in session as well. If your child is going to

be absent, you must call the school or message your child’s teacher so that we are aware of the reason

for the absence. Your child must return to school with a written note. Regular school attendance is part of

the State of CT law.

I am wishing you all a safe, happy and healthy new year in 2024! Happy Holidays and Happy New Year!

Best wishes,

Mrs. Angela Razza



DID YOU KNOW THAT…

Our students are becoming fluency readers more and more everyday. Fluent

readers read words at an appropriate pace (not too fast or not too slow),

they read with expression, and they read accurately. You can help build

those fluency skills by modeling fluent reading and by providing support and

assistance while your child is reading (www.reading.org)

ADDITIONAL INFORMATION

● Make sure to write a note or message your child’s teacher if there is a change of

transportation for the day.

● Please notify the main office if your phone number or address has changed. It is

important that the office keeps accurate information in the event of an emergency.

http://www.reading.org


IMPORTANT PHONE NUMBERS

Regan School 203.574.8187

School Fax 203.573. 6647

Durham Bus Company 203.591. 1847

Special Ed. Bus 203.753. 8366

Family Intake Center 203.346.3511

IMPORTANT INFORMATION FROM THE MAIN OFFICE

● The doors at Regan School open at 8:05 a.m.

● Classes begin promptly at 8:35 a.m. Anyone that arrives after 8:35 a.m.

will be marked tardy.

● Dismissal begins at 2:50 p.m.

● All early dismissals begin at 12:00 p.m.

● In the event of a 2 hour delay, school doors open at 10:05 a.m.and classes

will begin at 10:35 a.m.

Important dates for December 2023
Wednesday, December 6 - We have a 12 p.m. dismissal

Wednesday, December 6 - Parent Teacher Conference 5 - 7p.m.
Wednesday, December 13 - We have a 12 p.m. dismissal
***Friday, December 22 - We have a 12p.m. dismissal.

December 25 - 29 - No school - Winter Break
School resumes on Tuesday, January 2, 2024



MESSAGE FROM MS. MEJIA

PARENT LIAISON

I enjoyed meeting many families at Parent-Teacher Night last week. I hope to see

families at the Winter Concerts coming up too. We also have a Title I Parent

Workshop scheduled for Tuesday, December 12th at 10 a.m. I can translate for any

families that are interested in joining us. Light refreshments will be available.

Update: The PTO made $119 selling cookies made by staff during the conferences.

This money will go toward purchasing t-shirts for Field Day in the spring for our

students.

Our next PTO meeting will be held on Monday, January 8, 2024 at 6:30 p.m. The

School Governance Council meeting will begin at approximately 6:45p.m.

I hope you can join us. Happy Holidays and Happy New Year!



CLASSROOM NEWS

A MESSAGE FROM MISS DICKEY AND MS. WILLIAMS

KINDERGARTEN

Happy December! This month in ELA we will begin learning how to tap out

and read CVC words. We will also continue working on recognizing our letters

and their sounds, as well as continuing to learn new sight words. In Math,

we will continue to work on making 10 and counting to 100. We will begin

working on learning the attributes of 2D and 3D shapes, as well as how to

use positional words. In Science, we will begin learning about forces and

motions. This month will be filled with fun experiences and tons of learning!

A MESSAGE FROM MISS ANULEWICZ AND MISS WOJTUNIK

FIRST GRADE

Can you believe we are already in December?! There are lots of exciting

things happening in first grade this month. We have begun working with teen

numbers and throughout this month we will be making a ten to add and

learning how to add with three numbers. In phonics, we will be continuing to

learn more long vowels and we will also be learning CVCe syllables. Please be

sure to practice the spelling words at home! In Wonders Reading, we will be



starting Unit 3 where we will be learning about things that have happened

long ago.

Our winter concert will be on December 20th at 5:30! Please continue to

check your child’s blue folder for HW, spelling words, and important

information.

Happy Holidays!

A MESSAGE FROM MS. SAINFLEUR AND MISS TYRRELL

SECOND GRADE

Hello December! In second grade, we will be learning so many new and

exciting things! In ECRI, we are continuing learning new affixes, sounds,

trick words, sentences and contractions. In Math, we are learning to add

and subtract two-digit numbers while finding a missing addend. We will be

using different strategies to help us, such as: base-ten blocks and open

number lines adding up to ten. We are also learning about adding and

subtracting with money. In our current Wonders unit, we are learning about

how people can help out their communities.

December will be a busy and fun month, so please be sure to always check

the school calendar! If there are any questions or concerns, please message

us on ParentSquare!

Wishing a Happy Holiday to all of our Second Grade Families!



A MESSAGE FROM MR. MITCHELL AND MRS. SCHMIED

THIRD GRADE

Happy December! It’s hard to believe that December is actually here. We

have so much happening during this month. We look forward to talking to

parents for conferences on the 6th. If you cannot make that date, please

let us know so we can communicate about your child’s performance in school.

As a grade level, both classes are working on learning all about holidays

from around the world. Students will be learning about traditions and

cultures from countries like Mexico, Germany, England, Italy, and others.

In reading for this month, we are starting Unit 3 in Wonders. Students will

explore the big idea of One of a Kind guided by the following essential

questions: What makes different animals unique? How can one person

change the way you think? What do we know about Earth and its

neighbors? At the end of December, students will be tested to see the

progress of their fluency. Students should be reading aloud every day at

home. By January, students should be able to read 105 words per minute to

be considered on-grade level.

Our students are still learning strategies to solve multiplication facts and

problems. All students should now be able to say the multiples (skip-count)

of 2, 3, 5, and 10. We will be learning the multiples of 4 next. Please

continue to have your child skip-count and practice multiplication facts (0-3,

5, and 10).

Wishing HAPPY HOLIDAYS to all of our third grade families!



A MESSAGE FROM MRS. BETANCOURT AND MR. WELCH

FOURTH GRADE

Hi everyone! Believe it or not, we're already a third of the way through the

school year! The days are flying by. Here are a few updates about what

we’re working on in fourth grade.

In English/Language Arts, students will be starting Unit 3, which focuses on

community, friendship, and cooperation. As always, please make sure you

are reading with your children every night to help increase their fluency,

which is extremely important!

For Math, will be moving into multi-digit multiplication and multi-digit

division (for example, 35x34 or 345/5). For this unit, it is especially

important that students work on both their multiplication and division fact

fluency.

Finally, in Science, we are continuing with our unit on animal biology. This

is always a favorite among the students as they learn how animals have

adapted to survive in their individual habitats.We will be working on our new

unit of rocks and fossils.

We want to wish you Happy Holidays and a Happy New Year! Thank you!



A MESSAGE FROM MISS CARASONE AND MS. SENAN

FIFTH GRADE

Hi Parents/Guardians! Welcome to December! Could you believe we only have

a few more weeks left of 2023?

Here are some updates about what we are working on in the fifth grade. In

math, we are learning about decimals and will continue working on decimals

for a few more weeks. We will learn how to add and subtract decimals, as

well as multiply and divide decimals. Students are working hard to practice

and memorize their multiplication facts which will help them with the

content. We will finish up with Unit 3 and move onto Unit 4 for ELA. A key

skill will be identifying the theme, or lesson, of a story. The students will

also be working on comparing informal vs. formal writing.

Finally, in Science, we are currently in our unit, “Systems in Space.” We

have our Starbase field trips coming up very soon!

Friendly reminder, please practice math fact fluency and reading fluency

daily with your child to help them grow. Please continue to have your child

complete lessons on their i-Ready and Amplify, especially over the winter

break. Thank you.

Please feel free to reach out to us with any questions and/or concerns.

Have a wonderful Holiday Season!



A MESSAGE FROM MRS. PRONOVOST

READING INTERVENTIONIST

Intervention groups are moving right along. I am very pleased with the

progress of my students. The students are enjoying the new decodable book

series we received last year. It has great stories and illustrations. The

students have loved reading through the different series. Although we do

some great work in class, students’ reading abilities will improve even more

if they read at home. We continue to request that students read at least

10 minutes every night. Students have a green folder that should be going

home every night. It will have papers we’ve completed and words that the

students can practice rereading each night. Please make sure your child is

reading every night.

A MESSAGE FROM MRS. QOSJA

ESL TEACHER

Happy December! It's hard to belive that December is already here!

During this month students will be developing their oral language skills in

order to be able to increase academic vocabulary and engage in meaningful

conversations with their peers. Students will be working on increasing their

reading and writing comprehension by responding in writing to reading

passages and stories from Wonders.

Kindergarten students are learning about Wonders of Nature. Also,

recognizing letters and sounds as well as learning new sight words.

Other grades are currently working on Unit 3 of Wonders.

If you have any questions or concerns, please don’t hesitate to reach out.

Thank you!



A MESSAGE FROM MRS. THOMPSON

LITERACY FACILITATOR

Now that it's getting dark earlier, children are spending more time inside.

Take advantage of the situation and get them reading!! Surely there is a

subject that interests your child. The children's department at The Silas

Bronson Library has librarians ready to help your child find a book that's

just right for them. We also have books at the school just waiting to go to

a good home. If you would like some books sent home for your child(ren),

just send in a note to Mrs. Thompson, and we will gladly help you build an

at-home library.

A MESSAGE FROM MR. NAZARIO

MUSIC TEACHER

Happy Holidays! As we enter December, I am excited to announce that we

have 2 music concerts coming up this month. Our students at every grade

level have been working towards a performance that can be shared with the

whole school community. Our concerts will be held this Wednesday,

December 13th for grade K, 2, & 4, and next Wednesday, December 20th

for grades 1, 3, &, 5. Both concerts are at 5:30 p.m. in the all purpose

room at Regan School. There is a flyer that has gone out on Parentsquare

with more information. I hope to see everyone attend!



A MESSAGE FROM MR. PEREZ

PHYSICAL EDUCATION TEACHER

Hello Parents/Guardians! Students have been working very hard on improving

their fitness, stamina, and mobility. During December, Grades k-2 will be

learning Dribbling skills using different balls and sizes. At the end of the

unit, the student will be able to drop a ball and catch it before bouncing

twice, dribbling continuously in self-space. Grades 3-5 students will learn

about the history of basketball and rules. In addition, students will learn

proper dribbling and shooting techniques and how to work together as a

team. During Physical activities and group interactions, students encounter

different challenges that are necessary for their developmental growth.

Using positive reinforcement and encouragement, students complete

different activities and tasks. Students are also continuing to improve their

general fitness and health through fun activities, warm-ups, and

strengthening exercises.

A MESSAGE FROM MISS BAJRAKTAREVIC

SCHOOL COUNSELOR

Happy December! Time is flying by! For the month of December, your

child(ren) will be focusing on empathy and kindness. Students will learn how

to recognize acts of kindness, explore the effects of kindness on themselves

and others, and perform kind acts for others in social situations. According

to research, developing empathy (the ability to understand or feel how

others feel) and showing kindness are foundational for building and

maintaining positive relationships. Children who have well-developed empathy



tend to display more prosocial tendencies, such as assisting or helping

others, comforting others, or being responsive to someone else's needs.

Students will be reminded that the smallest acts of kindness can mean the

world to someone else.

COMMUNITY PARTNERSHIPS

● BOX TOPS FOR EDUCATION: Remember to register for the Box Tops program!

Download the free app. You can now scan your receipt with your phone. Each Box Top counts! Regan

School earns money for school supplies! Go to BTFE.COM/PRODUCTS for a complete list of Box Tops

product. We will no longer be collecting the Box Tops at school.





We hope all of our students and families are enjoying their at home reading project.





We are so proud of all of our students’ hard work!

These students received certificates for the most passed lessons for marking period 1!



We are so proud of all of our students’ hard work!

These students received certificates for completing more than expected lessons for the

1st marking period!



These students were PRESENT and attended school EVERY DAY during the 1st Marking Period!

Way to go!!!



These students received certificates for having good attendance.

They had 1, 2 or 3 days absent during the 1st marking period.

HAPPY HOLIDAYS!!!




